STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
 BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:            March 16, 2021
TIME: 
10:05 a.m.
PLACE: 
Via Teleconference +1 513-666- 7335



PIN 552 215 919 #  
MEMBERS
PRESENT: 
Gregory Restivo, Chairman, Industry Member


Brian Wodka, Vice Chair, Industry Member
Steven Noonan, Chief Boiler Inspector 
                        John F. Arizaga, Industry Member

Gary Brown, Consumer Member

Lance Brown, Industry Member
STAFF
PRESENT:    Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards 
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
                        Tracey Baylor-Wilson, Administrative Specialist III

OTHERS
PRESENT:
Gregory J. Morgan, Commissioner (Occupational & Professional Licensing)

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Greg Restivo, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Stationary Engineers to order at 10:05 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the business meeting held on January 19, 2021. Upon Mr. Wodka’s MOTION, and Mr. Lance Brown’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without amendment or corrections.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE

Chairman Restivo reported that 23 applications were reviewed and approved. Upon Mr. Wodka’s motion and Mr. Arizaga’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Application Review Committee Report.
EXAM CHALLENGES
Chairman, Greg Restivo reported one exam challenge of three questions that was reviewed with no additional points able to be credited. The exam grade stands as currently recorded. Upon Mr Wodka’s MOTION, and Mr. Arizaga’s  second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to accept the finding of the Exam Challenge Review Committee.
Mr. Wodka asked about revieing exam challenges and volunteered to serve on the Exam Challenge Committee. Staff will send future exam challenges to Mr. Wodka and Chaiman Restivo.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
None to report.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

None to report.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for  January 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	6
	1
	5
	17%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	8
	2
	6
	25%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	4
	0
	4
	0%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	11
	              4
	7
	36%

	                              TOTAL
	37
	8
	29
	22%


PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summary for February 2021: 
Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested

	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	           6
	3
	3
	50%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	8
	1
	7
	13%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	10
	2
	8
	20%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	6
	2
	4
	33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	1
	              1
	0
	100%

	                              TOTAL
	31
	9
	22
	29%


OLD BUSINESS

None to report.
NEW BUSINESS 

Director Bailey advised the Board that staff had emailed the Board the Mechanical Lowdown publication which she hoped they had enjoyed. She informed the Board that the next edition is due on Monday, March 22, 2021 and if any of the Board members had any suggestions for articles that they would like to include in the publication to please send her a email and she would be more than happy to take their suggestion into consideration. Director Bailey added that this publication has been a great way to get information out to the licensees and gave a special thank you to Janet Morgan on our Labor team who has been instrumental on the website side of putting this together and getting out email blasts that have been very well received by our licensees. 
Director Bailey informed the Board that we are now tasked with having our annual joint meeting with the Board of Boiler Rules as last year we were unable to meet due to the pandemic. Director Bailey proposed May 18, 2021, for a virtual meeting with the Board of Boilers and Chairman Restivo and the Board agreed with that date pending the Board of Boiler Rules availability. 
Commissioner Morgan reported that the licensing extension that the Governor issued by exeutive order extending licensing renewals during the state of emergency is to terminate on or before June 30, 2021, bu that licensing units may designate earlier dates prior thereto. Commissioner Morgan added that the Department will be sending out email blasts and the newsletters with the new new licensure renewal dates where applicable. 
CORRESPONDENCE
None to report.
CHAIR REPORT

None offered.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

None offered.
CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in closed session.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Wodka, seconded by Mr. Lance Brown, and by roll call vote unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:23 a.m.
Signature appears on Original document                        3/16/2021
___________________________________
 
____________________

Greg Restivo, Chairman
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